
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TO: House Committee on Economic Development and Trade                                                       

Oregon State Legislature 
900 Court St. NE 
Salem, OR  97301 

 
FROM: Karin Devencenzi 
 Sunriver Brewing Company, LLC 
 56840 Venture Lane 
 Sunriver, OR  97707 
 
DATE: March 15th, 2017 
RE: House Bill 2160 
 
I would like to submit my support of the proposed changes relating to brewery-public house licensees; 
amending ORS 471.200.   
 
As the rule currently exists, we are required to pay for additional off premise licensing every year for our 
second pub location.  Although we do not have any production on site at this location, we are also 
required to complete monthly privilege reporting.   As a small production brewery, we would appreciate 
the streamlining of the reporting process.  We would also appreciate not having to pay duplicate 
licensing fees. 
 
Per Steven Crowley from the OLCC, the ideal situation would be if we could just issue an Off-Premises 
Sales license (O) to our additional pubs instead of a BP license.  He mentioned that since this is set up in 
statute, OLCC doesn’t have the power to change it.  He also stated that if a legislator wanted to 
introduce this change, it would just be a matter of adding one more exception into the Brewery-Public 
House statute as follows: 
 

ORS 471.200(6) Notwithstanding subsection (3) of this section, a brewery-public house licensee 
is eligible for limited on-premises sales licenses, off-premises sales licenses and temporary sales 
licenses. 

  
Attached is the email correspondence I had with the OLCC hoping to resolve the issues.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Karin Devencenzi 
Sunriver Brewing Company, LLC 
Chief Operating Officer 
 
56840 Venture Lane 
Sunriver Oregon 97707 
541 306 5186 
 
 


